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	1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
	

	
	Kunal Patel, Outgoing VP Services and Communication SU (KP); Camilla Thoresen, Outgoing VP Education SU (CT); Linda McCanna, General Manager, Accommodation Essex (LM)
	85/2012

	
	

	2. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 16 May 2012
	

	Approved
	The minutes of this meeting were approved

	86/2012

	3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	Noted
	All actions were completed with the exception of:
	87/2012

	
	
	

	Action

	95/2011 AN to review the use of the squares and produce updated protocol.
This was still under review
	88/2012

	
	
	

	Reported
	19/2012 LB to supply existing data on alcohol use to RF
	89/2012

	
	This data was provided and LB summarised key points of interest. 1,837 responses were received. Results were discussed and LB agreed to provide stats to RF, who would also pass the information to the International Student Experience Working Group.
	

	Action
	In discussing the feedback and its support for alcohol-free venues, which had previously been discussed in other fora, it was agreed that all alcohol would be removed from the Zest outlet.
	90/2012

	Action
	ZY noted issues had been raised around spacing between lectures and student preferences. WLC advised he would pass this comment to the Timetable review group and ask that ZY be invited to attend this.
	91/2012

	Action
	The Students’ Union confirmed that an action plan would be produced based on the very rich information provided in this feedback
	92/2012

	
	
	

	Action
	33/2012 RF to liaise with AR regarding organisation of future Welfare Forum meetings. A meeting had been set up, but was cancelled due to lack of availability of attendees.  RF and  LF to discuss way forward over the summer and proposal would be brought to one of the Autumn term meetings of USUCON

	93/2012

	Action
	36/2012 WLC and CS to nominate a representative to produce a draft terms of reference for USUCON for the next meeting. Draft is still under discussion with SU colleagues.  Draft would be circulated and final version would be presented to September meeting of this committee.

	94/2012

	Action
	54/2012 CO agreed to check the Student Satisfaction Survey results and establish a small group to review survey output, including SU reps. The RSN would be involved going forward. The accommodation survey results were pending. It was agreed that this should be a University-wide exercise and so WLC would refer to the Survey Management Group within the Academic Section to progress action.  CO, LF and NB to be involved.

	95/2012

	Noted
	63/2012 CO would meet with Reeves Watson to discuss Top Bar / Fusion work to maximise potential.  A working group had been established with members from Campus Services and the Students’ Union and would meet over the summer to explore opportunities. It was noted that there had been an increased student take up since Easter.

	96/2012

	Noted
	65/2012 There was a South Essex College (SEC) price difference associated with VAT, but PC and CO would confirm this in light of SEC students being classed as University of Essex students for award purposes. This was being progressed.

	97/2012

	Action
	68/2012 CS agreed to make SU calendar more widely available so that staff can be aware of and plan ahead. Calendar was not yet complete, but would be circulated as soon as possible.


	98/2012

	Reported 
	74/2012 THES awards nominations are currently open and the SU was encouraged to look at opportunities for submission. RF will contact CER in for them to approach SU. RF had actioned. It was also reported that a nomination had been submitted for Outstanding Student Support in relation to the development of the RSN.

	99/2012

	
	

	4. FEEDBACK FROM MEETINGS


	

	Noted
	a) Welfare Forum (no minutes available)
	100/2012

	
	
	

	Noted
	b) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre (minutes of meeting 6 May 2012)
	

	
	The minutes were noted


	101/2012

	Reported
	The review report would be discussed at USG on 9 July 2012. WLC provided a verbal summary of the recommendations.  The outcome and details would be shared at the next USUCON meeting.
	102/2012

	
	
	

	5. ESSEX SPORT STRATEGY 

	

	Reported

	A draft paper was tabled in relation to a proposed new approach to development of the Essex Sport Strategy. This had been devised jointly by Campus Services and SU. 
	103/2012


	Action
	Comments were requested and the paper would be circulated electronically to members of the Committee.


	104/2012

	Noted
	The Strategy would aim to be ready for implementation in the Academic year 2013/14.


	105/2012

	Action
	RF requested that the Strategy referenced liaison with other Wellbeing services at the University. PC agreed this would be actioned.

	106/2012

	Agreed
	It was agreed that the Strategy needed to be seen as being for Staff and Students and that the final document would make reference to the Terms of Reference of the other groups mentioned.
	107/2012

	
	

	5. VP INTERNATIONAL REVIEW
	

	Noted
	The Students’ Union was one of the leaders nationally in respect of internationalisation and had received 2 awards this year from the NUS. It was felt that this new VP role had been very successful.  Ongoing projects included working with CER in translating parts of the University’s website for parents of prospective international students, as well as creating a giant noticeboard board between squares 2 and 3 with a world map designed by students and being annually updated with photos and comments from students of all nationalities.

	108/2012

	6. STUDENT SERVICES CENTRE
	

	Noted
	There had been a small change to the plans during the planning delay and a new planning application was due to be considered by the planning authority on 19 July 2012.  It was anticipated that Building works would to go out to tender in September, with works expected to be complete for handover early in the 2013/14 academic year.  Disruption would be minimised as much as possible.

	109/2012

	7. MULTI-DECK CAR PARK

	Noted
	This new car park would provide an additional 397 spaces. There had been planning delays and so this would not now be in place for October 2012. Works will mean that there will be a substantial number of parking spaces unavailable for the coming academic year, although as much as possible would be done to mitigate this.

	110/2012

	8. SUMMER WORKS BUILDING PROGRAMME

	Noted
	There would be the usual programme of summer works occurring around campus, including space being rationalised in the Social Sciences Research Institute.

	111/2012

	9. SUMMER BALL LOCATION

	Noted
	Best efforts had been made this year to protect the playing fields. However, it had been recognised that a choice needed to be made between having this space as a second sports pitch or as a location for the Summer Ball as long term damage was being caused to the surfaces.  A great deal of work was done last year to identify alternative venues for the Summer Ball and none were found.  The value of the Summer Ball was widely understood. Options to acquire some additional land were being explored but it was anticipated that this may prove difficult.


	112/2012

	Action
	The SU were proposing various options to students in respect of next year’s Summer Ball.  It was agreed that the proposals would be shared with the relevant University departments and that the potential damage to sports fields might be noted in some way within the proposals.


	113/2012

	10. SOUTHEND EVOLVE UPDATE
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	This would open on 2 July and a launch event would be held in the new academic year. Colchester Gold members would automatically be able to use these facilities and Southend Evolve members would be able to use Colchester facilities by paying the £20 per annum difference in fees.
	114/2012

	Action
	It was questioned whether Southend societies might be able to use one of the rooms in Evolve.  CO would explore further with the SU.
	115/2012

	
	
	

	11. ACCOMMODATION CLEANING COMPETITION
	

	Reported


	50 flats were nominated and the awards ceremony had been held. 
	116/2012

	Agreed
	DS gave feedback on the forms used to score flats and it was agreed that these should be changed and more substantial prizes sought for next year.
	117/2012

	Action
	Campus Services would be working with LF and the RSN on engaging students for next year and ideas regarding having Hall Reps would be investigated. 
	118/2012

	Action
	A working group would be formed and AN requested that Dan Dempsey, Carbon Change Adviser, be involved as well as Richard Frost, Energy Manager. 
	119/2012

	12. SPORTS HALL TEMPLATE / ACTIVITY STUDIO TEMPLATE 2012/13

	Reported
	Classes and timetables would be reviewed over the summer. Campus Services would consult with the SU. Peak and off-peak time for memberships would also be reviewed. 

	120/2012

	13. FOOD OUTLETS ON CAMPUS 2012/13

	Reported
	The offering for each outlet would be reviewed over the summer. Mondos would become a chicken restaurant and the output of the International Students Survey would be taken into account when making other decisions.


	121/2012

	
	

	14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	Noted


	The SU was a finalist in the NUS National Community Relations award and results would be announced in early July.
	122/2012

	
	
	

	Agreed
	BM requested that, for future meetings, all agenda items were accompanied by a supporting paper. A brief explanatory paragraph for the Agenda would be acceptable if this were not possible.

	123/2012

	Agreed
	To facilitate the above, it was agreed that calls for Agenda items would be issued 1 month in advance of the meeting.

	124/2012

	Noted
	BM formally thanked all of the outgoing Sabbatical Officers for their work this year and welcomed the incoming Officers.
	125/2012

	
	

	8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Wednesday 12 September 2012 at 2pm
	


	ACTION TABLE

	AN
	AN to review the use of the squares and produce updated protocol
	95/2011

	PC / CO
	In discussing the feedback and its support for alcohol-free venues, which had previously been discussed in other fora, it was agreed that all alcohol would be removed from the Zest outlet.
	90/2012

	WLC
	ZY noted issues had been raised around spacing between lectures and student preferences. WLC advised he would pass this comment to the Timetable review group and ask that ZY be invited to attend this.
	91/2012

	JY
	The Students’ Union confirmed that an action plan would be produced based on the very rich information provided in this feedback
	92/2012

	RF & LF
	33/2012 RF to liaise with AR regarding organisation of future Welfare Forum meetings. A meeting had been set up, but was cancelled due to lack of availability of attendees.  RF and  LF to discuss way forward over the summer and proposal would be brought to one of the Autumn term meetings of USUCON

	93/2012

	RF & CS
	36/2012 WLC and CS to nominate a representative to produce a draft terms of reference for USUCON for the next meeting. Draft is still under discussion with SU colleagues.  Draft would be circulated and final version would be presented to September meeting of this committee.


	94/2012

	WLC
	54/2012 CO agreed to check the Student Satisfaction Survey results and establish a small group to review survey output, including SU reps. The RSN would be involved going forward. The accommodation survey results were pending. It was agreed that this should be a University-wide exercise and so WLC would refer to the Survey Management Group within the Academic Section to progress action.  CO, LF and NB to be involved.

	95/2012

	CS
	68/2012 CS agreed to make SU calendar more widely available so that staff can be aware of and plan ahead. Calendar was not yet complete, but would be circulated as soon as possible.


	98/2012

	PC
	Comments on the draft Essex Sports Strategy were requested and the paper would be circulated electronically to members of the Committee.


	104/2012

	PC
	RF requested that the Strategy referenced liaison with other Wellbeing services at the University. PC agreed this would be actioned.

	106/2012

	CS / NB
	The SU were proposing various options to students in respect of next year’s Summer Ball.  It was agreed that the proposals would be shared with the relevant University departments and that the potential damage to sports fields might be noted in some way within the proposals.


	113/2012

	CO / MC
	It was questioned whether Southend societies might be able to use one of the rooms in Evolve.  CO would explore further with the SU.
	115/2012

	CO / LF
	Campus Services would be working with LF and the RSN on engaging students for next year and ideas regarding having Hall Reps would be investigated. 
	118/2012

	CO
	A working group would be formed and AN requested that Dan Dempsey, Carbon Change Adviser, be involved as well as Richard Frost, Energy Manager. 
	119/2012
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